The Importance of the First Job- Kasey
Kasey was referred to AHEDD by the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation (OVR) in January of 2017.  At the time of referral, he was a 17 year old High School student with no work experience. 
The initial goal was to help Kasey set up a short term Work Based Learning Experience (WBLE) where he could get valuable experience and prepare for employment after school was over.  Since Kasey’s goal is to work in the front end of a grocery store, AHEDD was able to secure Kasey a short term experience as a Porch Attendant at Weis Markets.  In this position, Kasey is responsible for keeping the cart corrals clear, helping the customers unload their groceries into the car, retrieving carts when customers are done with them, cleaning up the litter in the front of the store, collecting trash from receptacles throughout the store , and maintaining the cleanliness of restrooms. 
Due to his diagnosis of Autism, it was important to see if Kasey was going to work well within a public setting like a grocery store.  This store requires porch attendants to greet customers with a smile and a helpful attitude. Kasey has excelled above and beyond the required standard in this component of his assigned tasks.  He also demonstrated that he could catch on to instructions, perform tasks independently, and ask questions when he needs direction. 
Management and co-workers at the Weis Market have shared multiple compliments on Kasey’s progress, work ethic, and excellent customer relations.  In fact, Kasey started out working (2) four hour shifts on the weekends with the expectation that he would get more hours based on his performance. Within 6 weeks of starting, Kasey was given 2-3 more shifts during the week and is considered to be a permanent, part time employee.
Some of Kasey’s challenges along the way have included determining what type of conversation is not appropriate in the workplace and identifying best practices for getting the assistance of other co-workers.  The presence of an AHEDD job coach at the worksite has been extremely helpful in giving Kasey that extra guidance he needed for improving on the social aspects of his job and showing others how to best prepare Kasey for changes that occur in the workplace.  Kasey’s parents have also been an important part of his success. They have helped to provide transportation and reinforce the lessons on social skills that AHEDD has been teaching. His parents have also allowed AHEDD to take the lead in communicating with the employer. Such cooperation has enabled Kasey to better develop his independence.
